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Camp Rosenbaum is working on extensive changes and adjustments this year, so that we can safely 

return to providing a unique overnight camp experience for our community’s low-income children. 

 

 
We are reducing to a total of 100 campers, with 

only 6 or 7 in each bay. Each bay will include 2 

counselors. Reduced numbers allow us to 

increase distancing throughout the week of 

camp. Each camper will have their own 

sleeping bunk, with at least 10 feet between 

beds, physically divided by lockers. 

 

 
Kids will only have interaction (though still 

distanced) with their Group / Bus Cohort of 

approximately 25. Once at camp, significant 

interaction will be further reduced to the 6 or 7 

campers in their bay. 

 

 
At this time, we estimate that close to half of our 

staff are already vaccinated. We are hopeful 

that by July, a significant number of our staff will 

have received vaccinations. We will 

anonymously collect staff vaccination data and 

share as requested. 

 

 
We’re hoping testing technology continues to 

improve so we can utilize it at Camp. Campers 

will have health checks – including temperature 

checks – at least once a day. Anyone with 

symptoms will be isolated from other campers. 

 

 
We will space campers on buses and limit time 

spent on buses. Buses will have increased 

ventilation, hand sanitizer available and masks 

required. This year we will only take field trips to 

outdoor locations – Sunset Beach and possibly 

Fort Clatsop.  

 

 
All staff and campers will wear masks 

throughout the entirety of the week. Masks can 

be removed during mealtime, and around 

bedtimes in bays. Campers will be encouraged 

to bring their own masks and additional cloth 

masks will be provided at Camp. 

 

 
Campers and counselors will eat in the dining 

halls one group at a time, with increased 

distancing. We are exploring new meal service 

options – such as grab and go, or family style – 

to reduce the need for additional staff and 

reduce time spent in line or in the dining halls.  

 

 
We will provide cleaning and disinfecting 

supplies to all areas, buses and activities. All 

communal spaces, such as buses, dining halls, 

bays and bathrooms, will be on a regular 

disinfecting plan. 

 

 
All activities are proposing changes to increase 

distance, increase ventilation, and limit shared 

equipment or materials. Some activities may 

move outdoors. If an activity cannot make 

changes to operate safely, it may be cancelled 

for this year. 

 

 
As always, we will have a team of six medical 

professionals on staff to provide any medical 

care to campers. Our medical team will create a 

protocol for addressing any camper or staff 

member with symptoms, to ensure the safety of 

everyone at camp. 
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